
 

ATTENTION PROVIDERS: REMOVAL OF THE TWELVE (12) VISIT LIMIT: 

Effective with dates of Service January 1, 2016 and forward, the twelve (12) visit limit per year in 
legacy Medicaid on outpatient professional services for adult recipients age twenty-one (21) 
years and older has been removed.  This includes professional services provided in emergency 
rooms, outpatient hospital clinics, physician’s offices, Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHC’s) 
and Rural Health Centers (RHC’s).  All visits and services provided must be medically necessary 
but do not require authorization for reimbursement.  

 Please contact Molina Provider Relations at (800) 473-2783 or (225) 924-5040 if you have any 
questions regarding this matter. 
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